
​Division of Water and Waste Management​
​601 57​​th​ ​Street, SE​
​Charleston, WV 25304​
​Phone: 304-926-0495 / Fax: 304-926-0463​

​Harold D. Ward, Cabinet Secretary​
​dep.wv.gov​

​MEMORANDUM​

​TO:​ ​Katheryn Emery, P.E., Engineer Chief, DWWM​

​FROM:​ ​Daniel Bailey, E.I., CFM, DWWM​

​DATE:​ ​June 13, 2025​

​SUBJECT:​ ​City of Richwood​
​IJDC No. 2018S-1779​
​Sanitary Sewer Improvements - Ph. 1 Project​
​Use of Contingency Request​

​RECOMMENDATION​

​The Use of Contingency Request prepared by The Thrasher Group, Inc. for the above referenced​
​project has been reviewed and is technically feasible.​

​The estimated cost for this work is $125,722.03 and proposes to utilize IJDC contingency.​

​This request is to adjust a portion of line 22 along Riverside Dr. through Oakford Ave.​
​intersection and up Maple St. to the last lot before the crest of the hill.  Existing waterlines and​
​other utilities along the roadway do not allow for 4-foot diameter manholes and will call for a​
​pressure pipe along the alignment.  The existing sewer line serving customers behind the​
​Catholic Church is clogged and filled with sediment.  This line will be replaced allowing restored​
​service to those customers.  The sewer service along Boggs and Maple were found to be​
​combined with storm sewer lines and discharge directly into the Cherry River.  These lines will​
​be replaced with sewer lines connecting to Line 22 and the existing storm sewer line will be​
​extended and discharged properly.  A net adjustment for work competed in Change Order #2 is​
​included to offset the cost of this proposed change.​

​Promoting a healthy environment.​


